Criminal Division
U. S. Department of Justice

Washington, D.C. 20530

January 5, 1998

MEMORANDUM

TO:

John C. Keeney

Acting Assistant Attorney General

FROM:

Bruce C. Swartz

Counsel to the Assistant Attorney

General

SUBJECT: Resignation

As you know, today is my last day with the Criminal Division, and I accordingly am hereby formally tendering my resignation.

It has been one of the greatest honors of my life to have worked with you and the other members of the Criminal Division. Thank you for having given me that opportunity, and for all the support you have provided me over the years.

I will miss being part of the Criminal Division. I sincerely hope that I will have the chance to work with you again sometime in the future.